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Notice of Non-Discrimination 
Neighborhood Health Plan of Rhode Island (Neighborhood) does not discriminate or treat people 

differently because of race, color, national origin (including people who do not speak English as 

their primary language), age, disability, religion, or sex (such as sexual orientation, sexual stereotypes, 

gender identity, pregnancy or related conditions). 

 

We’re here for you! 
Neighborhood offers FREE assistance such as: 

» aids and services for people with disabilities 

» qualified interpreters, translation services, and sign language interpreters  

» written information in large print, braille, electronic and audio format 

If you need any of these services, call the Member Services phone number on the back of your 

Neighborhood ID card. If you are not a Neighborhood member, please call us at 1-800-963-1001 

(TTY 711). 

 

Discrimination Complaints 
If you feel like Neighborhood has failed to provide these services or has discriminated based on 

race, color, national origin, age, disability, or sex, you can file a complaint, also known as a grievance. 

You can file a grievance in person, by phone, mail, fax or email. Need help? Call your Neighborhood 

Civil Rights Coordinator at the phone number below. 

PHONE: 1-401-427-7646 (TTY 711) 

MAIL OR  

IN PERSON: 

Neighborhood Health Plan of Rhode Island 

Attn: Civil Rights Coordinator 

910 Douglas Pike 

Smithfield, RI 02917 

FAX: 1-401-709-7005 

EMAIL: OCRCoordinator@nhpri.org 

ONLINE: https://www.nhpri.org/non-discrimination-language-assistance  
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You can also file a complaint with the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services: 

PHONE: Call 1-800-368-1019 (TTY 1-800-537-7697) 

BY MAIL: Office for Civil Rights 

U.S. Department of Health and Human Services 

200 Independence Avenue, SW 

Room 509F, HHH Building 

Washington, D.C. 20201 

ONLINE: https://www.hhs.gov/civil-rights/filing-a-complaint/complaint-

process/index.html 

 
For more information or to view this notice online, please visit the Neighborhood website at 
www.nhpri.org. 
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